Present were Roland Sallada, Merrill Todd, Thomas Mansfield and Betty Hooper.

Kenneth & Geraldine Pluurde were issued a permit to operate an antique shop in the barn of their property on Clark Hill Road.

A driveway permit was issued to Dennis & Madeline Bergeron for Lot #6B on Bedford Rd.

Betsy Moore came in to report finding a second-hand refrégerator for the town hall kitchen. The Selectmen approved the purchase of the refrigerator from William Doll for the amount of \$75.

Mrs. Moore also commmented on the fact that when the town hall is in use, it should be advised that both front and back doors be unlocked for safety reasons.

Peter Herbert, Sr. came in to get permission to transfer his building permit #212 which was granted on July 26, 1979, to his daughter and her husband. Michael and Christine Silver. The Selectmen approved the transfer.